












































February 8th, 2018  

Testimony re: Oversight; Diversity in the FDNY  
 

My name is Sarinya Srisakul and I am the president of the United 

Women Firefighters. We represent the women firefighters and 

officers of the FDNY in New York City. Currently there are 67 of 

us serving in the department, which is a historic high, however the 

force is nearly 11,000 members large, making our percentage 0.6% 

and the worst gender disparity out of all major departments in the 

United States. By comparison, the national average is around 4% 

women and cities such as Minneapolis, San Francisco and Seattle 

are in the double digits. Although changes in the firefighter 

recruitment and hiring process has helped increase our numbers (41 

of the 67 women have been hired since 2013), more major changes 

need to occur to achieve gender parity within the FDNY.  
 

1. One of our organization’s main tenets is to fill in the gaps left 

behind by the fire department in recruiting efforts as it relates 

to young women. For last year’s campaign we helped create 

two commercials featuring women firefighters and aimed at 

young women. The FDNY did not help show the media we 

created and even met us with hostility when creating the 

portions where women firefighters wore uniforms. We also 

created our own women’s focused events and have been 

consistently met with animosity and roadblocks by the FDNY. 

Last year’s campaign was the first time in recent recruitment 

campaigns where there was very little collaboration between 

the FDNY and the United Women Firefighters.  

2. There needs to be a comprehensive study on the higher 

attrition rates of women firefighter candidates. Women self 

select out of the firefighter process at much higher rates than 

any other under represented group and there has not been a 

comprehensive study to examine why this is the case. This data 



needs to be used to better plan recruitment and retention 

strategies specifically for women.  

3. The age maximum for non-military vet applicants for the 

FDNY test is 28 years old. No other major fire department has 

such a low age cap— most departments have no age limit and 

when they do, it is usually 35 years old. Since this low age 

limit coincides with child bearing years and women entering 

non-traditional fields at older ages, we believe this rule is 

gender discriminatory. Additionally the hiring tempo of once 

every 4 years severely limits the chances an individual gets to 

take this exam in their lifetime.  

4. The workplace in firehouses severely needs to improve to be at 

a place of professionalism and equality. There are too many 

instances of women firefighters and other firefighters of 

diverse backgrounds getting hazed and bullied just because 

they are different. News stories of horrible instances 

consistently crop up and deter well meaning women and 

forward thinking New Yorkers from joining the force.  
 

These issues outlined are but the tip of the iceberg. Many other 

cities in the United States and abroad have been able to successfully 

increase their numbers of women firefighters and we hope that a city 

as progressive as New York can one day do the same. 
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